Adam Stumb

From:

Lonnie Jones < lonnie 0809@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, October 2, 2019 11:02 AM

To:

Adam Stumb

Subject:

FW: Museum meeting with Commissioners-Monday 10-7-2019

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: Lonnie Jones

Sent: Wednesday, October 2, 2019 10:59 AM

To: adam.stumb@ashecountygov.gov; John Shepherd; Ramona Renfroe Subject: Museum meeting with Commissioners-Monday 10-7-2019

On Monday 10-7-2019 we wish to ask the Board of Commissioners for help with roof leaks that have developed on the copper roof that was installed in 1998.

There are major leaks on the back upper 1/3 of your building. It puts the entire back part of the building in danger of further damage.

We have a bid which I will forward later in the day from Northwest Roofing to replace the copper roof with a EDPM - rubber roof on 1364 square foot across the roof in the back of the building for 19,337.00. They will remove and replace the copper roof and we will recycle the copper.

We know and the roofing company knows there is some wood that supports the roof that will need to be replaced. So, in addition to the \$19,337.00 we would like to request an additional \$11,00.00 to pay for that wood replacement and to fix an valley near the dome that also has a small leak.

So, we are requesting \$30,000.00 to do these repairs. If the costs are less when using the additional request or 11,000.00 we would return unused money. If the cost runs more than \$30,337.00 we will use some money from our small building fund.

Mike Herman will appear with myself and other board members to discuss the roofing bid and answer questions.

Over the past years we have enhanced and maintained the building as needs arose, spending in excess of 45,000.00 just on general maintenance. This was using money raised or donated to the Museum.

The Museum is a bright spot in Ashe, highlighting the history of this great community we live in and we appreciate greatly the support we have had from the commissioners in establishing and operating the Museum.

Thank You Lonnie Jones President, Board of Directors, Museum of Ashe County History

Sent from Mail for Windows 10